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The Link 
Hillsmeade Primary School Newsletter 

Issue No 7—WED 17th MAR  
2021 

TERM 1 

WHO, WHAT, WHEN? 
THE FULL CALENDAR AND DETAILED EVENT INFORMATION IS AVAILABLE TO VIEW VIA THE COMPASS APP OR WEBSITE  

WK 8 MON 15th MAR TUES 16th MAR WED 17th MAR THUR 18th MAR FRI 19th MAR 

 School tour for              

prospective families 

  Interschool sports 

9:00-11:00am 

Book Club Orders Due 

WK 9 MON 22nd MAR TUES 23rd MAR WED 24th MAR THUR 25th MAR FRI 26th MAR 

Parent teacher interviews Parent teacher interviews Parent teacher                     

interviews                           

Prep Responsible Pet 

Incursion 

Parent teacher                     

interviews 

Free Dress Day (gold 

coin) 

Parent teacher interviews     

School Photo Day                  

Interschool Sports 

WK 9 MON 29th MAR TUES 30th MAR WED 31st MAR THUR 1st APR FRI 2nd APR 

  Year 3 Camp  

Prep Picnic @ 5pm  

Year 3 Camp  Good Friday Public 

School Holidays  

The Promenade Narre Warren South 3805                             Ph: 9704 6313                                hillsmeade.ps@educationvic.gov.au 

Term 1 School Holidays Friday 2nd April  —  Sunday 18th April  

WK 1 MON 19th APR TUES 20th APR WED 21st APR THUR 22nd APR FRI 23rd APR 

First Day of Term 2 

Year 5 Camp 

Year 5 Camp Year 5 Camp  Interschool Sports 

 

‘Everyday Counts’          

Attendance Matters 

It’s important your child 

attends school everyday unless 

they are unwell. Missing only a 

few days can make a        

difference to their learning.   
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Hillsmeade Community, 

Happy Week 8. We hope that you are all having a great week as we 

near the end of Term 1. We are so pleased with the positive way in 

which our school has transitioned positively back to face-to-face 

learning. A big well done to our 2021 Year Preps who have settled in 

well to school life. We are pleased to have you all as part of Hills-

meade Primary School. 

Active Afternoons 

I would like to take this opportunity to say a very big 

thank you to Jeff McGann and Ahmad Chazbek for                

coordinating our weekly Thursday Active Afternoons. This 

has been a wonderful addition to our community events 

and really does provide a great opportunity for our Year 6 

Student Leaders to connect with our community and       

support health and physical activity. A very big thank you 

to Parents and Carers for attending and for registering 

attendance each week through the COMPASS event. We 

really do appreciate our partnership in keeping our kids 

happy, healthy and active in alignment with Education 

State Priorities. 

Happy, healthy and resilient kids - 
School will be a positive experience and               

nurturing environment for our children to                    

develop confidence, social skills and healthy 

life habits.   

Academic Afternoons 

We are very excited to be beginning our weekly       

Wednesday Academic Afternoons. This afternoon              

opportunity will support students to engage in skill             

practice opportunities with their peers and staff. A very 

big thank you to Jess Ellis, Kathryn Kidd and Tessa              

Strickland for coordinating this new community event. 

Learning for life -                            
More students achieving excellence in 

reading, maths, science and the arts. 

 

 

Clubs @ Hillsmeade 

In 2021 we are excited to bring back our 

before school, recess and lunchtime clubs. 

Our large range of extra-curricular             

activities are part of our school wide     

commitment to cultivating a positive           

climate for learning with authentic                        

student voice and agency activities. A very 

big thank you to our staff who have                

expressed interest in leading a club 

throughout 2021. 

Year 5/6 Interschool Sports 

Last Friday the 12th of March our Year 5 / 6 

sports teams headed by bus to their first 

practice district sports event at Lyndhurst 

Primary School. Our students were very 

excited to be on a bus and visiting another 

school. Our student athletes participated 

positively and proudly upheld and               

modelled our school I RESPECT values. A 

big well done to all Hillsmeade Sports 

Teams who all managed a win on the day. 

A big thank you to all our staff coaches 

who are supporting these teams. We look 

forward to hearing about your upcoming 

events. 

Thursday 25th March is a Free Dress Day 

by gold coin donation. This is a fundraiser 

for our Easter raffle (tickets are available 

for purchase). 
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PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES  

Next week we will be having our Parent Teacher Interviews running on Monday the 22nd of March –               

Thursday 25thof March. The parent teacher interviews are a wonderful opportunity to meet with your 

child’s teacher and hear about the progress that your child is making and also set goals for future                

learning. Interviews will be conducted via WebEx.  If you would like to meet with your child’s teacher 

onsite, please send them a compass message. 

If you are having trouble booking an interview online, please contact the office. If you require a               

translator for your interview please get in touch with your child’s teacher or a member of the office 

team.  

BOOKING VIA THE COMPASS APP 
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BOOKING VIA THE COMPASS WEBSITE 
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BOOKING VIA THE COMPASS WEBSITE 

https://hillsmeade-vic.compass.education/ 

If the bookings menu is not visible for you, please ensure you are logged into your 

parent compass account and not the student account.   

https://hillsmeade-vic.compass.education/
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Good afternoon Hillsmeade, 

I hope this week has been a positive one for 

you and your family. Last week I shared what 

the Zones of Regulation are and information 

about the yellow zone.  

Don’t forget breakfast 

club every Monday and 

Tuesday 8:15am-8:40am 

at the 

canteen 

New edition! 

We have added a 

new item to breakfast club for next week. 

There will be canned peaches added that                

students can have in a bowl. Come and enjoy!!! 

This week will be a focus on the red zone. The 

Red Zone is used to describe extremely               

heightened states of alertness and intense  

emotions. A person may be elated or                            

experiencing anger, rage, devastation, or terror 

when in the red zone.” https://

www.zonesofregulation.com/learn-more-about

-the-zones.html       

We educate students to know, no zone is “bad” 

and that they are all normal feelings. We focus 

on strategies that can help us when we are in 

the Red zone. Although some strategies will 

work for us differently, there are some                    

common strategies that work for lots of                      

students when they feel in the Red zone, such 

as:    

• Running 

• Taking time to reflect 

• Talking to trusted adults 

• Breathing exercises 

• Drinking water 

FROM MR CARDAMONE 

Goals of The ZONES Curriculum 

Teaches students 

• Identify their feelings and levels of alertness  

• Understand their feelings in context 

• Effective regulation tools  

• When and how to use tools 

• Problem solve positive solutions 

• Understand how their behaviours influence 

others’ thoughts and feelings  

And ultimately move towards Independent              

Regulation  

• What is the size of the problem  

The zones language is used every day in all                
classes to build emotional literacy, the Zones of 
Regulation is unpacked through the positive Start 
Program and students have an opportunity to 
design and come up with strategies that they can 
use to support them to self-regulate. Please find 
some information on the zones from the official 
Zones of Regulation website below. 

Social and                

emotional            

learning…’It’s                  

everyone’s                   

business!’ 

https://www.zonesofregulation.com/learn-more-about-the-zones.html
https://www.zonesofregulation.com/learn-more-about-the-zones.html
https://www.zonesofregulation.com/learn-more-about-the-zones.html
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FULL STEAM AHEAD!  

Year 2 is heading FULL STEAM AHEAD! 

Well Done to Year 2 students and teachers for                

having hands-on experiences to go beyond labelling 

and sequencing to understand the how and why of 

life cycles! 

Look at their creativity, they are enjoying being 

artists while learning about life cycles! 
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FROM SQUIGGLE 

& MISS PAGE  

It’s Squiggle here, your 
school writing puppet! 
Miss Page and I visited 

the Prep ad Year 1                
students during their                  
literacy learning time. 
Have a look at what 

they’re learning to do!  

Learning to identify letters and sounds                 
supports young readers and writers to               
develop phonological awareness. Ms Papa is 
showing her students how to stretch sounds 
to read words. 

Teachers work with a group of students on a common 
reading strategy during guided reading. Mrs Beamish 
wears her delightful blue hat to remind students that 
guided reading is a special time and can’t be                 
interrupted unless it’s an emergency! 

Having a goal to work towards encourages our                    
students to always strive towards success. Our Prep 
students are using their ‘eagle eyes’ to look closely at 
the pictures to help them understand their reading. 

Students are 
working on          
ongoing pieces of 
writing. With the 
guidance of their 
teacher, they 
work through the 
writing process to 
publish quality 
writing. 

During literacy learning, students engage in a 
variety of engaging and hands-on                               
independent learning activities. These allow 
learners to work towards their learning goal 
and practise what their teacher has taught 
them.  

Year 1 students have quality exemplars of 
how to make improvements to their writing. 
Ms Lane has created a cool, mild and hot      
chilli rating to encourage her students to                
up-level their writing. 

Keep up the 

successful 

work                  

Hillsmeade! 
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LG3 X97 85R - School Code 
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Please contact the office team 

by email to place an advert in 

the newsletter. 

hillsmeade.ps                     

@education.vic.gov.au 

FROM THE SICKBAY  

Good old-fashioned handwashing with soap and water is still the best defence 
against spreading gastroenteritis. 

You can prevent the spread of gastroenteritis to other people if you: 

Make sure everyone in the family washes their hands regularly, especially after they use the          
toilet and before they eat. 

Wash your child’s hands with warm water and soap after they use the toilet and before and after they 
eat. 

Wash your hands before you feed and after you change your child’s nappies. 

Clean kitchen tops, toys, toilet 
seats, nappy change tables 
and taps to ensure you don’t 
spread the infection to others 
at home. 

Keep your child away from 
others until 48 hours after 
their symptoms have stopped. 
If symptoms persist, visit your 
GP. 

Don't allow your child to 
attend child care or school    
until 48 hours after their         
symptoms have stopped. 

Teach your child good hand 
hygiene by showing them how 
to become a Soapy Hero! 

Remember, washing hands 
with soap and water is the 
best way to prevent                 
gastroenteritis infection.          
Alcohol-based hand sanitisers 
while effective against some 
viruses (such as coronavirus), 
are not effective against            
gastroenteritis. 

FROM THE COMMUNITY 
Be a soapy HERO! 

https://

youtu.be/

EAiqYDucios 


